
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  WGHS P&C 
 

facebook.com/wghspandc 2017 P&C Meetings 
Term 3 
August 15th 
September 19th 

 
wghspandc@gmail.com 

V Please follow our Facebook page to stay informed on 
interesting things happening in the parent 
community.  You don’t have to be a Facebook 
member to access the page. 

V All parents also welcome at P&C meetings, held twice 
per term at 7pm in the school staff room.  (Access via 
front door). 

V Any queries or matters to be raised can be raised via 
the Secretary at the above email address at any time. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Red typeface denotes the event is open to the public 

WEEK  4B 7 AUGUST – 11 AUGUST 

Monday 7 Biology Olympiad 

Tuesday 8 Year 7 Gala Day 

Wednesday 9 Physics Olympiad 

Friday 11 SRC Mufti Day 

WEEK  5A 14 AUGUST – 18 AUGUST 

Monday 14 School Development Day 

Tuesday 15 ICAS Maths Exams 

 Year 11 Music Recital 

Thursday 18  Suginami Japanese Study Visit 

Friday 19 Suginami Japanese Study Visit 

Term 3 already! 

Welcome to another busy Term at Willoughby Girls High School. 

With Year 12 Trial Higher School Certificate Examinations starting 

Monday 31 July, the Year 8 Ski trippers returning on Friday this 

week, Year 10 Taster Week completed and Years 8 and 9 parent 

teacher interviews over, we have all begun the term at full speed. 

Thank you to all students, parents and teachers who have worked 

so hard to ensure all these events and activities have run 

smoothly, and to the maximum benefit of students. 

For the first time panels of parents were included as a feature in 

Year 10 Taster Week.  Parents volunteered their time to talk to 

Year 10 students about their own experiences of school, 

including what subjects they chose to study for their HSC years 

and how these choices connected with their post school 

education and subsequent career experiences. The range of 

experiences and interesting career pathways were vast, for 

example undertaking Business Studies at university then 

developing simulation modules for F111 fighter pilot training; 

studying graphic design, then architecture that led to developing 

and leading an NGO that solves housing issues in developing 

countries. 

Students were given an insight to the real world beyond the 

classroom and the central messages were clear and consistent – 

choose subjects that you enjoy and are good at; there are many 

pathways to careers and many careers once you embark on your 

learning and work journey; and the most important skills are 

effective communication, being able to work with others in a 

team, solving problems and that no door is ever closed as long as 

you manage your reputation and work to achieve your goals. 

Habits of Mind 

Understanding and teaching Habits of Mind is currently the 

School’s focus for teacher professional learning. Teachers began 

this learning journey in earnest last term and will continue to 

explore these habits throughout the rest of 2017 and into the 

future. We have chosen to embrace Art Costa’s 16 Habits of Mind 

(see www.chsvt.org/wdp/Habits_of_Mind.pdf) to support 

student learning as they engage with more complex problems in 

an increasingly complex world. 

We are all looking forward to understanding how best to teach 

students these important habits and where they fit best in our 

teaching and learning programs.  

Elizabeth Diprose 
Principal 

WILLOUGHBY GIRLS HIGH SCHOOL 
A Leader in Girls Education 

           NEWSLETTER                       4 August 2017  

EXCURSIONS 
A friendly reminder to return all permissions slips and money on time 

WEEK  4B 7 AUGUST – 11 AUGUST 

Monday 7  Year 9 Elective History to Macquarie Uni 

Tuesday 8 Year 11 Economics Excursion 

 Year 9 Food Tech Excursion 

Thursday 10 Year 10 Macbeth Excursion 

WEEK  5A 14 AUGUST – 18 AUGUST 

Thursday 17 Year 10 B-Street Smart Excursion 

Friday 18  Year 7 Music Incursion 

http://www.chsvt.org/wdp/Habits_of_Mind.pdf
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Year 7 Reptiles Incursion 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Friday 21 July, the Australian Reptile Park visited WGHS to teach 
the students of Year 7 about Australian reptiles. The animals they 
brought included toads, lizards, snakes, turtles and even crocodiles. 
This incursion was a great experience for us to learn about some of the 
different types of reptiles and we got a very exciting chance to hold 
and pat all of these reptiles.  

 

 

 

They also gave an in-depth speech about the predators of some 
of the animals and how to handle them carefully and safely. We 
learned why there has been a decline of frogs in the Australian 
wild, what to do if you got a snake bite as well as many fabulous 
facts about all the animals we were presented with. Our 
favourite reptiles at the incursion included the Shingleback 
Lizard, the Python and the tiny Turtle. Some volunteers were 

asked to come up the front and experience the animals sitting on their shoulders and wrapping around their necks!  

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This was a very fun and engaging learning experience for all the Year 7 students who attended. 

 

Rowena Taylor, Mila Burnett, Annabel Le Couteur and Freda Harrison 

Year 7 
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2017 Young Mannheim Symphonists 

During the school holidays, Willoughby Girls High School Year 7 student, Abby Chan spent 

four days immersed in the world of Historically Informed Performance (HIP). Forty seven  

students from 22 schools throughout Sydney and beyond came together at Santa Sabina 

College to play Mozart’s ‘Haffner’ Symphony. Musicians of the Australian Romantic & 

Classical Orchestra tutored the students in rehearsals, sectionals, and workshops, applying 

musical stylistic practices from Mozart’s time. 

Students were able to experience period instruments and learn about how European 

musical styles have changed through time. Finally, the Haffner Symphony was brought to 

life in an exceptional performance for friends and family which showcased the abilities of 

our Young Mannheim Symphonists 

Year 7 Wellbeing Incursion 

On 25 July, Willoughby Girls High School invited Brainstorm Productions to perform a play called ‘Verbal Combat’. The 

play taught us about how you can prevent cyber-bullying, and how to ignore any bullying completely. The play also taught 

us not to show how vulnerable you are, especially as a victim. Brainstorm Products displayed an interesting scenario 

about being bullied, which included an important lesson which all Year 7 students learnt. 

Rianna Bhat 
Year 7  

 

Year 9 Reading Buddies Breakfast 

On the second last day of Term 2 this year our Year 9 Reading Buddies 

were treated to breakfast prepared by their Year 2 and 3 students 

with some help from their mums and dads.  

The focus of the program this 

term was to assist the reading 

rate and expression in targeted 

boys and girls from Years 2 and 

3 Willoughby Public School. 

Every Monday and Thursday 

morning before school the 

students read in the library. The 

program has been very 

successful because our students 

are patient, they make reading pleasurable and they are excellent volunteer reading 

buddies.  

In Term 3 students will be reading plays in order to enhance voice modulation and 

expression, and to continue to make reading a fun learning experience. 

 
 
Ms Smith    Ms Merkur 
Willoughby Public School Willoughby Girls High 
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Year 10 Taster Days 

Taster days were held on Wednesday 5 July – Friday 7 July. These days 

were both informative and extremely helpful in making our decisions of 

which subjects to select for our senior years. Personally, as someone who 

has previously attended multiple selection info nights, the Taster Days 

were the most effective in weighing the pros and cons of each subject I had 

been considering. 

We sat through faculty curriculum presentations as well as rotated in 

various group activities which included the HSC procedures and ATAR, 

moderation and scaling, a senior student Q & A panel and a career profile 

parent panel. Friday lunch we got to relax somewhat with the sausage 

sizzle. 

Prior to the days, I still had not a clue as to what I was interested in or why 

I should or shouldn’t study certain subjects for the HSC. Out of this process 

not only do I have a much clearer idea of my approach towards Year 11 and 

12, but I’m actually looking forward to them!! 

Philana Kwan 
Year 10 

Year 10 Make a Difference Day 

 
On the 24 July two year 10 students represented our school at the NSW 

Parliament House for the annual Make a Difference Day. The theme for 2017 was 

the 50-year anniversary for the 1967 referendum, which changed the 

constitution giving Indigenous Australians equal rights. Year 10 students from all 

over Sydney attended this event.  

The guest speaker for the day was Linda Burney, who is the first Aboriginal 

woman to serve in the House of Representatives as well as the first Aboriginal person to serve in the NSW Parliament.   

It was an honour to hear her speak.  Before the day, I had never heard first hand the story of Indigenous people who 

suffered before the 1967 referendum change which gave Indigenous Australian’s “equal” rights.   

During the second part of the day, we broke off into smaller 

groups to discuss different historical sources. We were very 

lucky because our group sat in the common room for 

parliamentarians which is not normally open to the public.  

Some of the historical sources included newspaper articles, 

pictures, and the Australian Constitution before the 

referendum.  Whilst I had seen sources about the 

referendum, I had not seen any of these before.  It was 

really great to discuss these with students from other 

schools. 

At the end of the day we had a discussion with all the groups, for about ten minutes, where anyone could contribute.  

Overall it was a really inspiring and informative day which I thoroughly enjoyed!!  

Ingrid Norton 

Year 10 
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Year 11 - Meeting with Ada Yonath, Nobel laureate 

On Monday 24 July, four Preliminary Biology students – Lucy Abroon, Sofia Grego, Naomi Keall and myself, Ofri Einav – 

were given the opportunity to attend a talk given by Nobel Laureate Ada Yonath, to 

about thirty high school students. She is one of only four women to have ever 

received a Nobel Prize in Chemistry, which was awarded for her research into the 

structure and function of cellular organelles called ribosomes. Her talk described 

how she got into biochemical research and explained the project which won her the 

Nobel Prize.  

Witnessing a woman in science talk about her work with such passion and devotion 

was truly inspirational. Ada Yonath’s pioneering work in the field of biochemical 

research is very motivational, and meeting her in such a small group of people was 

truly amazing. Even just to be in the same room as such a remarkable woman, let 

alone hear her tell her story, was an invaluable experience which Lucy, Sofia, Naomi 

and I will never forget. 

Ofri Einav 
Year 11 

Year 11 Hospitality Work placement 

Year 11 Hospitality Students completed their Work placement from Monday 24 July to Friday 28 July. Work placement is 
a vital component of the course, as it deepens the students’ technical knowledge, develops their skills and helps prepare 
them for the world of work. Students were placed in a variety of establishments from restaurants, cafes, hotels 
to catering firms, and they undertook a range of tasks and responsibilities. These experiences assisted students to 
develop a range of employability skills that are transferable to a range of occupations. Employer feedback was extremely 
impressive and my congratulations go out to all the students involved, for the positive attitude, initiative and application 
in the workplace.  

Ms Gleeson 

Technological & Applied Studies 

Year 12 Drama 

Congratulations to the Year 12 Drama students for the high quality of the group and individual performances that they 

presented to an audience of family and friends in the Drama Studio on Saturday 22 July. Because of the large number of 

presentations (4 group and 14 individual performances, plus one design project) this showcase doubled as their Trial HSC 

Performance Examination.  

The group-devised pieces clearly demonstrated the wide array of performance skills and knowledge of theatre 

conventions and performance styles that the students have acquired through having chosen Drama as an elective. The 

four group pieces, in particular, provided pertinent comment on contemporary society, demonstrating the students’ 

awareness of how theatre reflects the society of its time. Any doubts a parent might harbour about the worth of Drama 

as a subject would surely have been dispelled by observing how confidently, and with what a high degree of assurance, 

these 15 young women presented their pieces to an audience.   

Grateful thanks to the audience who attended this long program, in particular the teachers, who gave up over four hours 

of their time at such a busy time of the school year. Their explicit feedback will prove invaluable to the students in these 

last few weeks before the actual HSC Performance Examination. This formal examination will be conducted by itinerant 

Board of Studies markers in the WGHS Studio in Week 6 of this term. The mandatory audience will comprise Year 10 

Drama students, four of whom will act as stage and lighting crew. 

Chookas, ladies! 

Tricia Youlden   

Year 12 Drama Teacher 
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Library Update 

With this chilly winter weather the perfect activity is to find a quiet, warm spot to read a book.  Many students took the 

opportunity to enjoy reading in the recent break with over 400 books being borrowed over the holiday period.  

Over thirty students are participating in the NSW Premier’s Reading Challenge (PRC). As mentioned in a previous 

newsletter the NSW PRC provides Year 7 to 9 students with an opportunity to read, to read more and to read more 

widely. Students are encouraged to visit the library and borrow books for completing the NSW PRC by 25 August 2017 

or to read books for leisure.  

With the HSC Trial exams imminent, Year 12 students are reminded of the comprehensive range of study guides that are 

available for borrowing to support their exam preparations 

Mrs Parker 
Teacher Librarian 
 

Careers Newsletter Update Term 3 

Year 12 will be given their UAC guides upon return from the HSC 
Willoughby trial exams. Each student is advised to read 
thoroughly and adhere to any timelines for applications to 
University through this admissions process. 29 September is the 
on-time due date for registration. Students may change their 
preferences at any time leading up to the date stipulated by UAC 
for the offer rounds. 

Remember if you are looking to apply to interstate Universities 
(except ACT) you will need to submit applications to each State’s 
admissions centre. 

Ms Morris will be holding some “How to apply” sessions in Term 
3 at lunchtimes. Please attend one of these sessions if you are 
looking to apply to University for 2018. 

Please go UAC website for any further details and publications  

http://www.uac.edu.au/ 

                                 

Other Publications available for  download on the UAC site 

Ms Morris 
Careers Adviser  
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The SRC raising money for- 

On the 11th of August wear your pyjamas to school, and enjoy a 

sausage sizzle at lunch! Grab your picnic mat and have a picnic 

during at lunch as well :) 

 


